

Laurence Jackson School's

Parental Bulletin

12th April 2024

Messages from the Headteacher

Thank you to parents/carers who attended the academic review evening this week, it was lovely to see parents/carers and students in school. This is the last academic review evening of the academic year.

Please see within this bulletin information about our Dance Show next week from 6pm in the main hall.

Please be reminded that there is a bank holiday on Monday 6th May and school is closed.

Celebrating Student Success

Well done to Ethan B (Y9) who swims for Saltburn and Marske Swimming Club and has qualified for the Scottish Nationals in the 100m Breaststroke event happening today. This is a huge achievement for Ethan. He has worked very hard throughout the year and it is the first time that a swimmer from his club has reached this level for many years. We would like to wish him the very best of luck for Friday.





Congratulations to our combined Y7 and 8 girl's volleyball team who finished 4th at the Redcar and Cleveland tournament on Wednesday night. Their effort was superb and they really enjoyed the event—well done girls!

Well done to our Boy's Year 7 Volleyball team who finished 2nd in the tournament. This is a sport both teams have had limited practice in, which makes their results even more impressive! Both groups represented LIS amazingly!



Safeguarding Spotlight

As we have returned from the Easter holidays it has been prevalent around the importance of sharing and caring within our community. Its important that we all look out for each other and share our concerns with others to get support. Parents and carers are a vital part of a young person's support network and often their most trusted adult. Therefore it is important to know how to have difficult and sensitive conversations even when they may make us as adults feel uncomfortable. This week I have attached a guide sharing how to have supportive conversations. This may not make conversations easier but improve confidence around having them.

supportiveconversations-Ineqe.pdf

Mr Bayston, Designated Safeguarding Lead

HPV Immunisation Information — FAO Parents / Carers of Year 8 students

Please access this <u>link</u> from Intra Health which shares information regarding the HPV vaccination that will be available to Year 8 students in school on 23 April. Previously this vaccination was a 2-dose schedule however now due to the effectiveness of the vaccine now only one dose is required. For most of your children, this is the first time they will have received an IM (intramuscular) injection without your presence, and some children may not remember having one at all. Electronic consent forms have been shared with you previously, but the link is here also <u>Session Form | eConsent Client (nhsimms.azurewebsites.net)</u> – <u>this link will close on 16th April.</u> Please note that you must either consent or decline the vaccination invitation - it is not just consent only. If you have any queries, please call the immunisation team directly on the details provided below. Please note that school do not have access to the consent link or medical records.

Email - contactimms@intrahealth.co.uk

Phone - 03333 583 397

SCHOOL DANCE SHOW 2024



THURSDAY 18[™] APRIL 2024 6-8PM DOORS OPEN 5:45PM

Tickets are free, there will be refreshments and a raffle on offer.

Please email: throwerl@laurencejackson.org for tickets.

